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Access to health services by GBV survivors was already unsatisfactory due to the 
survivor’s financial status, knowledge of procedures, and social cultural norms. 
This is expected to be heightened during covid-19 lockdown.

This work also agrees with O’Donnell’s recommendation which calls:for encourag-
ing of informal (and virtual) social support networks. Within the contexts of pan-
demics, there are a number of options to scale-up and leverage existing online and 
virtual platforms for online support networks. In settings without options for 
online platforms, options for text-based (i.e.,WhatsApp) networks can be encour-
aged, building on existing women’s groups and collectives.
 
It is important to provide women with a platform where they can air their views 
and concerns about covid-19 and GBV.
 
After COVID 19 it would be important to conduct an extended study of the link 
between GBV and COVID-19 focusing on community experiences and response. 
This would trace the women’s coping strategies and any community structures 
used for interventions/arbitrations.
 
Another study can explore increases cases of defilement – the girl child continues 
to be vulnerable.
 
On the key findings that the government normally addresses the technical compo-
nent of the pandemic, we recommend that interventionprogrammes for Covid-19 
should have a social aspect in which the social needs of women and men are 
addressed.

Finally, combining qualitative and quantitativeresearch methods will help to 
describe the context and scope of the problem.
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